St. John the Apostle Roman Catholic Church

Parish Council Meeting Minutes March 7, 2012
Present Fr. Mosimann, Pastor Carol Hertz Tara Restivo Tom Van Nuys
Members: Mary Davis, Chair Tom Hudes Margaret Santos Wendy Wagner

Joe Ange Bill Knauer Kate Trask Jim Wynn

Gloria Canas Charlie Rash Ken Tschida

1. Opening Prayer and Review of Minutes

Fr. Mosimann opened the meeting with a prayer at 7:30 PM. The minutes from the last meeting were
approved.

2. New Church Report

Mr. Knauer reported that the reredos installation is in week 3 of 10 and we will have a better idea of
when the church will be dedicated once that is complete on April 13. We are choosing the final paint
color scheme and complexity for the interior and the scripture texts for the frieze. The steeple will be
installed next week and the bell shells on March 15. Pews are on order and will be the last thing to be
installed. In April 397 trees and shrubs will be planted. We have collected $4.19 million so far in pledges
for the Capital Campaign and $646 thousand in the memorials campaign.

3. Committee Reports

In March the Knights are assisting with set up for the Friday soup suppers and will conduct and Easter
egg hunt and a collection for Kovar on April 20.

Mr. Ange summarized the state of our accounts as of March and noted that our offertory is currently
ahead of budget by 4.1% and our expenses are 2.45% better than planned.

Ms. Wagner reported that Outreach is currently running the Easter basket collection and thinking of
ways to encourage new volunteers. She introduced Tara Restivo, who will be the outreach coordinator,
and we have a new representative for the Homeless Ministry who will focus on the meal programs.

Ms. Trask reported that the Stewardship Committee is working on a more extensive directory and that
Sign-Up Sunday will be on September 29 and 30.

4. Old and New Business

Ms. Trask reported that the auction netted about $50 thousand for the new church and that the
committee is reviewing ideas for some alternative activities, such as a draw-down, for next year.

Ms. Davis distributed a few sketches of possible new designs for the church website. A committee is
working on finalizing the ideas and then will overhaul the existing site.

Fr. Mosimann led a discussion about the controversial health care mandate. He is concerned about
reaching more people to have them contact their representatives to fight the mandate and protect
religious liberty. Members discussed having St. Michael prayer cards distributed at Mass and writing
letters to our representatives.

Ms. Davis noted that May 17 is Fr. Mosimann’s fifteenth anniversary in the priesthood and we will have
a little celebration in the parish center on May 20 from 6:00 to 8:00 pm.

6. Next Meetings and Adjournment

The next meeting was scheduled for May 2. After Fr. Mosimann led a closing prayer, the meeting
adjourned at 9:00 PM.

March 7, 2012 1



